## BOARD OF WATER/SEWER COMMISSIONERS 166 John Scott Blvd., Norton MA 02766 February 27, 2018



**6:30pm. Meeting called to order.** Commissioners Luke Grant, Steve Bishop and Thomas Weir present. Also present Bernie Marshall and Rose Melito.

<u>Superintendent Updates:</u> Vending machine – dispensed 300 gallons the first week. Meeting on site tomorrow with Integrated Systems to discuss surveillance cameras.

Treatment Plant bid opening – delayed by one week due to SCADA issues. New date 3/7/18. New body is need for the one ton dump truck – Board authorized the \$8981.68 expenditure.

Sewer Tech temporary position ok'd by Town Manager – Approved by the Board.

Capital Budget Committee meeting – 2/28/17 at 7:00pm.

Well cleaning delays - Now scheduled to start next week.

Attleboro's Acting Water Superintendent is requesting the Town of Norton be billed for water used by any houses built by Viridian Developers that would supply Norton residents with Attleboro water and Norton would in turn bill the residents. The Board denied the request. Annual Statistical Report – Due to the DEP by 4/30/18

CCR - Completing by 3/23/18 in order to include with the March water/sewer bills.

FinCom Meeting -3/5/18 FY-19 Water and Sewer Budget reviews.

Minutes: The minutes of the December 12 & 27, 2017, January 9 & 23, 2018 and February 13, 2018 Board Meetings were read, approved and signed as submitted.

All appropriately processed bills were signed and correspondence was read.

Next meeting March 13, 2018 at 6:30pm.

Meeting adjourned 7:45pm.

## BOARD OF WATER/SEWER COMMISSIONERS ACCEPTED AND APPROVED MINUTES FOR THE

Board Meeting Held: February 27	2018
Respectfully submitted,  Office Administrator	
Luke Grant, Chairman	3/27/18 Date Approved
Steve Bishop, Clerk	2/+>/// Date Approved
Thomas Weir, Member	3/27//§ Date Approved